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Concluding observations of the UN Committee on Economic, Social and

Cultural Rights on the Report of the Hong Kong Special Administrative

Region (HKSAR) of the People's Republic of China (PRC) in the light of

the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights

(ICESCR)

The Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (the

Committee) held its hearing on the report of the Hong Kong Special

Administrative Region in the light of the ICESCR on 27 and 30 April 2001.

The Committee issued its concluding observations - reproduced at Annex -

on 11 May 2001.

2. The concluding observations included several positive comments,

commending Hong Kong's performance in a number of important areas.  We

welcome the Committee’s encouragement.

3. The Committee also expressed several concerns and made

recommendations.  We are considering them with an open mind.  But

Members of the Panel will appreciate that our positions on the issues on

which the Committee has focused, as presented in our report and at the

hearing, were formulated after long and careful consideration in response to

the demands of the situations that they were intended to address.  It must

also be borne in mind that the development of human rights in Hong Kong

has been accomplished through prudent, incremental, progression.  And it is
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in that context that we are now considering the Committee's conclusions and

the way forward.

4. The hearings of our reports and the consideration of the concluding

observations are just one aspect - albeit a highly important one - of our work

in relation to human rights.  Our ongoing efforts in that regard will continue.

Those efforts do, of course, include the preparation and submission of our

reports under the various human rights treaties.  But they also include our

established programmes in the area of equal opportunities, our promotional

activities, and such initiatives as our current re-examination of the question

of legislation against racial discrimination.

5. In the interim, we are grateful to the Panel for providing this

opportunity for us to listen to Members' views, both in relation to the

concluding observations themselves and to the substantive issues to which

they relate.  Those views will be a valuable contribution to our ongoing

consideration of the Committee's observations.
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